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The 
owner 

of this 2012 
Skoda Octavia 
II 2.0 TDi, 
was not too 
concerned, 
because the 
clutch was 
working, but 
it did feel 
different. 

That was until on a local drive when attempting 
to change gear, there was a crunching and 
grating sound, which indicated to the owner 
that perhaps the clutch wasn’t releasing fully. 
	 By the time he reached the garage, things 
had gone even further downhill. The clutch was 
not releasing at all and a horrid scraping noise 

was being emitted from the gearbox area.
	 After removing the gearbox, I saw the true 
horror of the story. The clutch pressure plate 
diaphragm spring had cracked and broken, it 
had then sprung out and was making contact 
with the gearbox casing. The hard steel spring 
had quickly worn its way through the soft 
aluminium casing. To put it bluntly, the owner 
need not have worried about the gears, the 
damage to the gearbox was enough to consign 
it to the metal waste bin.	
	 An exchange gearbox was not a cheap 
option, with a large surcharge being levied due 
to the damage, so the owner went down the 
second hand route.
	 With a new clutch and the replacement 
gearbox fitted and filled with fresh oil, it 
was then run and rechecked as per the 
manufacturer’s instructions.

Quite a number of diesel engine 
problems can be attributed to 

EGR related failure. With more complex 
EGR systems, this can result in a more 
expensive outcome to resolve the problem.
	 This 2006 Ford Focus Zetec, with the 
1.8 TDCi engine, had come to me with 
severe running problems, a test showed 
this to be EGR related, and so the process 
of checking out the EGR valve began. 	
	 On this Focus, the manifold needs to 
be removed before the valve can then be 
easily unbolted and removed.
	 When I removed the EGR valve, I 
found that the pin had broken between 
the operating valve and the drive motor. 
As this part is not separately available, a 
complete valve was needed. At least this 
allowed the confidence when fitting back 
together that the problem was going to be 
rectified.

The pin between the motor and the 
valve had broken

When driving around the town, 
this 2004 VW Golf 1.9 TDi was a 

nice, quiet drive. At higher speeds, a noise 
originating from the nearside front, was 
concerning the owner. He described it as a 
whirring type noise, but as I have heard so 
many different descriptions of different noises 
over the years, I knew the best way to diagnose 
the noise was to take the Golf out on a drive 
and have a listen for myself.
	 The road test wasn’t needed. A quick 
inspection before I got in the vehicle, showed 
that the plastic inner wing on the nearside front 
had broken up and was no longer properly 

supported. It was flapping about, and at speed, 
it was flapping against the road wheel.
	 For the age of the Golf, new plastic panels 
would have been quite expensive. I did manage 
to brace the important section of the panel, to 
ensure that the wind would no longer pull it 
into the path of the moving wheel.
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The wheel arch panels need to be well 
secured to prevent problem occurring




